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Ignatian Volunteer Year 2013-14 has gotten off to a decisive start! 

 
This year we have welcomed six new Ignatian Volunteers: 

Judith Curran, Dee Hinkle, Mike Reap, Jim Ryan, Bill Simon and Tom Tueth. 

The new year of service began with our Orientation Meeting at Mercy Retreat and Conference Center in late August.  We began 

the day confirming that our service in IVC is rooted in our Baptismal call to “put on Christ” and serve others.   Following our 

Gathering prayer, six of our veteran IVC’s agreed to share their insights on:  “walking in the door to serve”; (Mary Kellogg and 

Gerry Hempstead); the formative value of meeting regularly with their Spiritual Reflector (Rosemary Myers and Mike Doherty) 

and the grace and growth of journaling (Craig Schoenfelder and Susan Wells-Souza). Gerry added humor as he offered a vocal 

rendition of the newly written, “Our Lady’s Inn” song.  Susan closed the reflections with these words from her Journal: “And I 

cried all the way home”. 

Thanks to the generosity of Father Rich Buhler, Rector of Jesuit Hall, the IVC Community is gathering for their monthly 

Community meetings in the Loyola Room, followed by Eucharist in the JH 1st floor Chapel, and enjoying lunch from the Jesuit 

Hall kitchen.   Thank you, Father Buhler, for welcoming us to Jesuit Hall and sharing your space.  We are delighted.  (And special 

thanks to Mike French, SJ, who is so generous in making sure all of the tech equipment is up and running). 

‘Following the example of Christ, the church should be, above all, the church of the poor 

and the oppressed. . . The poor, the disadvantaged, must stand at the very center of our 

concern.  For they need justice as much as everyone else. Only they can neither buy it 

nor impose it.  It was left for God to bring the good news to the poor.   But God is not 

only the God of the poor.  God is, in a real sense, God who is poor.  For the mystery of 

the Incarnation has established a special relationship between God and poverty, the 

meaning of which goes much deeper than mere compassion. 

Pedro Arrupe: Essential Writings: Selected with an introduction by Kevin Burke; p.89 
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The following 19 sites are where our 31 IVC volunteers 

are serving.  Several of our sites have more than one 

IVC volunteer: 

A Woman’s Place 

Boys Hope/Girls Hope 

Catholic Charities –Mid Town 

Catholic Charities—South Side 

Catholic Charities—St. Peter’s 

College Church/Social Ministries 

De La Salle Middle School 

St. Cecilia’s School 

Marian Middle School 

Our Lady of Guadalupe School 

FOCUS—Gateway City 

Kingdom House 

Nurses for Newborns 

Our Lady’s Inn, City 

Our Lady’s Inn, Defiance 

SLU Law Clinic 

Project Plus 

Willows Way 

Queen of Peace 

This year’s IVC Read is:  Tattoos on the Heart, by Greg 
Boyle, SJ.  The National Office of the Ignatian Volunteer 
Corps forms a committee through the year to select a book 
which all 16 IVC sites are asked to read for their Community 
Monthly Meeting discussions. In addition, the committee 
generously provides a Study Guide to accompany the 
reading. 

There is a three-year cycle for the book selection – Prayer, 
Ignatian Spirituality, and Social Justice. This year the focus 
is Social Justice and Greg Boyle’s Tattoos on the Heart 
speaks directly to the heart and then some! 

Greg Boyle will be speaking live in St. Louis at SLU Busch 
Student Center, Wool Ballroom, Monday, Nov. 11th at 7:00 
pm. Plan to attend if you can. Admission is free. 

 

 

Meeting monthly with a Spiritual Reflector is an 
integral part of the Ignatian Volunteer Program. 

We currently have 24 Spiritual Reflectors 

journeying with our IVC’s. 
 
 

Looking for some additional Ignatian 

Spirituality resources, check out: 

www.ignatianspiritualtiy.com/dotmagis  
sponsored by Loyola Press 

Thank you to Sara Smith for the Newsletter layout.

 

Newly committed IVC volunteer, Bill Simon, on his experience 

serving at Willows Way, a center serving developmentally 

disabled adults located in St. Charles: 

“If God loves us the disordered like this staff love the 

disabled, then we are all in good shape!” 

 
(Bill Smith on right) 

 

 
 
Mike Doherty comments on this year’s new assignment at 
Boys Hope/Girls Hope:  
 

“Things are going well after the first 3 weeks.  The 
scholars are smart, the staff is supportive and good 
at asking me how things are going and requesting 
feedback.  Those boys should eat some vegetables!” 

“Let us not close our hearts, let us not lose 
confidence, let us never give up; there are no 
situations which God cannot change.” 

~ Pope Francis 

 

WANT TO LEARN MORE ABOUT IVC? 

Contact:  Bridget Brennan 

4511 West Pine, St. Louis 63108 

bbrennan@jesuits-mis.org | 314-758-7147 


